The Northampton County Electoral Board met on Thursday, June 14, 2018 in the Voter Registration Office in Eastville.

PRESENT: Ralph Orzo, Chair

JoAnn Clark, Secretary

ABSENT: Joanne Fitchett, Vice Chair

The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 10:13 A.M. Ralph Orzo, Chair, made the invocation.

The Board and registrar welcomed Jacquie Chatmon and Dr. Betty Bibbins, chiefs of Precincts 0101 and 0201 respectively, to the Canvass.

The minutes of the Electoral Board meeting held on May 8, having been reviewed by the board were approved and signed.

The Board and registrar conducted the Canvass of Votes for the June 12, 2108, Dual Primary Election.

Board reviewed the Configuration Database for the Electronic Pollbooks and flash drives and the Configuration Database for the voting machines. A listing of each signed by the board is filed with the materials for June 12, 2108, Dual Primary Election.

A certified copy of the Abstracts of Votes is attached hereto and incorporated in these minutes. The Board directed the Secretary to transmit certified copies of the Abstracts of Votes cast to the State Board of Elections, the Administrator of the County of Northampton, and the Clerk of the Circuit Court, and the chairs of the Democratic and Republican parties.

Board and registrar discussed the upcoming annual training in Midlothian. Ralph and Joann will not attend due to prior commitments.

Chairman moved that the Board meet on July 5, 2018, at 10:00 A.M. All present voted yes. Motion was unanimously passed.

Board adjourned the meeting at 11:30 A.M.

	JoAnn	Clark,	Secretary	
	_			